Preliminary Assessment of the Damages to the Fishery Industry

The Fishery Industry which constitutes the most significant livelihood to coastal communities suffered extensive damage due to the Tsunami. Preliminary figures in the process of verification show that 22,940 vessels of various categories were lost or damaged. This constitutes 81% of total number of fishing vessels in the country. The fishermen population suffered 7,573 deaths; 5, 686 missing and 90,657 displaced.

10 out of 12 major fishery harbours were damaged in various degree including support facilities such as ice plants, cold rooms, fish receiving and marketing centres and offices.

The immediate needs are to repair or replace boats, engines and fishing gears to enable the fishermen to resume fishing in the shortest time possible. Essential facilities for cold storage, ice producing facilities, fish receiving and marketing centres, harbours and anchorages are also necessary immediately. 

For immediate implementation, FAO is working closely with the Ministry of Fisheries and Aquatic Resources to concentrate on improving capacity of boatyards to undertake minor repairs to boats to make them seaworthy in the shortest possible time. FAO is bringing in technical team of master boat-builders, naval architects, engineers and master-fishermen to spearhead the recovery process.

Action plans may include setting up of temporary make shift boat repair facilities, a strong procurement team supported by the core team of experts. Teams will also be set up to supervise the repair works at these make shift yards to be set up at various fishing centres. Longer term plans include the repair and replacement of larger vessels and port facilities. This would envisage incorporating better designed boats especially with insulated fish holds or refrigerated sea water system to improve on board fish preservation. The Ministry of Fisheries and Aquatic Resources together with FAO is planning to introduce some restructuring to the industry in the recovery process to make it more sustainable, environment friendly and efficient.

Presently, FAO’s assessment team is collecting essential data in the field. A full final report will be shared with you in the coming weeks.

